

Lancasterian School

Newsletter

Lavender: Frankie Blossom: Peshawa Bluebells: Eloise Rose: Omari Sunflowers: Mohammad Jasmine: Zeenat Acorns: Jessica

Elm: Vulkan Pine; Abderrahmane Willows: Zarah T Maple: Zulquernain Birch: Lewis Beech: Bethany
Oak: Alvin

11th June 2021

Welcome Back.

It has been lovely to see all the pupils back in school this week. The sun always makes things better. We are starting to plan for trips out as the restrictions are lifted but are being mindful of the still present Covid risk.

Covid

I am sure that you will have all seen that the infection rates for the Greater Manchester area are increasing. We have not lifted any of our extra precautions in school and there are no plans to currently. I am following all the guidance from Manchester and am in regular contact with the Local Authority. As a school most staff have had both vaccinations and we are testing twice a week.

If you have the opportunity to have a vaccine, I urge you to take it up. I would also ask that if your high school child is able to be tested that you also use the lateral flow tests twice a week. Please use the

<u>covid@lancasterian.manchester.sch.uk</u> to report any positive cases or PCR tests.

Diarrhoea and Vomiting

We do have a number of cases of D&V in school. Please can I ask you to follow the advice I sent out from Public Health England. Do not send you child into school if they have been sick or had diarrhoea. If they do, then they need to stay at home until they have had no further episodes for 48 hours.

Music

We were very excited to welcome in 'Live Music Now' to Acorns class for a socially distanced concert. We have really missed having the opportunity to experience live music over the

past year and the pupils really enjoyed listening to different instruments.



Computing

Jasmine have been learning about coding this week. They have been exploring our beebots and the new 'codapiller'. These develop our pupils understanding of providing a sequence of



their instructions!

Upcoming events

w/c 21st June; national sports week; a week of socially distance sports activities.

25th June, 2nd and 9th July: transition afternoons 15th July: end of year assembly via zoom. Tbc.

Best Wishes

Alison Randall

Headteacher

Inspire - Grow - Achieve